Bellevue Heights Primary School



Learning & Growing Together to Enrich the World

Wednesday July 22 2020

Dear Parents & Community,

Welcome to term three. I do hope everyone has managed to have a relaxing break and that despite the uncertainties of where the Covid Pandemic will take us next, you have been able to enjoy some of the freedoms that have been returned to us.

As we all know change is an inevitable aspect of life and my goodness haven't we all experienced change over the last few months? As you would know, Yvonne Anderson is on long service for the next two terms with the view to retire at the beginning of term one 2021. I was informed Friday evening of the last day of term who would be the replacement finance officer and I am delighted to welcome Jen Garton. Jen comes to us from Hallet Cove R-12 school and has quickly settled into the position. Jen has had a variety of work and life experiences and I am sure we will get to know more about her as the weeks unfold.

This term also sees the departure of Mary Arnold who has been seconded to the Department to work in home schooling. We are absolutely thrilled that she has been offered this opportunity as it is something she wished to be involved in. Today is her last day but she is not on site. It was an appointment that came out of the blue and we were all taken by surprise. It has been a tricky period. Nonetheless, as indicated in the email that was sent to you from Mary regarding her departure, Mary is both saddened that she is leaving so abruptly but is also excited re the prospect of this new venture. Mary has requested that we wait until the weather gets warmer before we hold an official community farewell. She suggested that a picnic at the Belair National Park may be an option. The school staff and the Governing Council will work towards setting a date that fits in with Mary and of course the weather!

For your information we are in the process of advertising for a person to take over the Deputy's role. You will note that this is a very brief document as the intention was to inform you of a few of the changes this term brings. Another small change is that newsletters will be coming out in even weeks for the remainder of the year.

Until next week, all the best Marie-Louise



We can be contacted on Email:

Email student absences to: Website:

Out of School Hours Care (OSHC): Telephone: 8278 9439 **CRICOS Provider Number:**

Telephone: 8278 7182 Fax: 8370 2671 bellevue.ps891@schools.sa.edu.au absences.bhps470@schools.sa.edu.au www.bellevueps.sa.edu.au

0401 121 798 00018A

Bell Times 8.40am Students can arrive 9:00am School starts 10:55am 11:25am Recess starts Recess ends 1:05pm Eat lunch in class

1:15pm Play time starts 1:50pm Lunch ends 3:30pm School ends



Newsletter Leaflet

School Photography Day is coming soon!

School Photos will be taken at our school on:

Thursday 13th August

We are proud that the country's leading school photographer, MSP Photography will be taking our school photos this year.

Parents can send the money to the school in the self-sealed envelope supplied however **On-Line Ordering**, where parents are now able to select their preferred package online makes it much easier for our parent community.

Placing your child's order online is the safest & easiest way to order school photos. Just enter the shootkey printed on your child's envelope and make your selection! If you are having a Sibling photo taken, do the same with the shootkey printed on that envelope (envelopes available from schools front office) and you're done. It really is that easy!

The range of options available to you online has increased. As well as the option to download a Low Resolution image for a smart-phone, parents will now have the option to purchase a High Resolution Digital Download of their child.

An added incentive for our families is that MSP now offers a 10% discount for all orders above \$90.00 a family. To receive this discount online your orders must be placed in one transaction. If you are paying with cash please total your order amount, then apply your discount and place the correct money in the self-seal envelope.